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This is Side 1 of Audiocassette 2 for D214, "The United 
States in the Twentieth Century". It's introduced by 
Richard Maidment. 

RICHARD MAIDMENT 

The entertainment industry has been one of the American 
success stories over the past several years. At a time 
when economists have been concerned that the United States 
does not have many globally competitive industries or 
companies, the American entertainment industry has been in a 
class of it's own. Audiences in Tokyo and Paris, Sydney and 
Rio flock to movies made in Hollywood. 

In 1993 Jurassic Park, directed by Steven Spielberg, set box 
office records in almost every corner of the globe. The 
world's box office has become an American domain. The 
United States has appeared to have captured the imagination 
of the globe. The film industries of other nations find it 
almost impossible to compete with the products of Hollywood. 
Moreover, this domination of the cinema box office has led 
to a similar domination of the video market and of sales to 
television. 

Viewers also want to see American movies. This combination 
of cinema, video and television has led to a very 
substantial global industry, and one of the very few to give 
the United States a significant surplus in it's trade with 
the rest of the world. 

So why has the American entertainment industry become so 
successful? How does the industry operate, and how is it 
going to cope with the new technologies that are coming on 
stream. What does the future hold for Hollywood? I spoke 
to both observers and participants of the entertainment 
industry and I must emphasize the word 'industry' because 
entertainment in the United States is above all a business. 
In Hollywood, movies are referred to as 'product', in much 
the same way that Detroit talks about automobiles. So how 
is the entertainment industry structured? I first spoke to 
Scott Vorse with the investment bank, Bannon & Co., located 
in Beverly Hills. 

SCOTT VORSE 

Well, what I would do, is I would separate the businesses 
into two different pieces. There is the production business 
and then there is the distribution business. The studios 
historically have been in both sides of the transaction. 
When you look at the Carolcos, or the Morgan Creeks, or the 
Largos, those are the production companies, and they have 
used the studios to distribute the product in addition to 
the product that the studios make themselves. Now, 
historically, the production business has been a very high 
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risk and low return business, and it has even been even 
worse in the last couple of years, as production prices have 
gone up. You know, payments to actors, and so forth. What 
you see is a shift, now, especially with some of the foreign 
investors, as they realise that the production business is 
such a high risk and low return business. What they have 
done is focussed on trying to get much more into the 
distribution business in trying to get the returns that come 
from the distribution. 

RICHARD MAIDMENT 

So where does the finance to produce a film come from? 

SCOTT VORSE 

The studios can finance the films themselves, but for an 
independent producer, in order to get a film financed, 
unless he can come up with his own money, what he basically 
has to do is go out and raise money by selling the rights to 
his film, and a typical transaction, let's take a film that 
cost 20 million dollars....a producer may get his actor and 
his screenplay and his director, and he will go and find a 
U.S. domestic distributor, who for example, may put up an 8 
million dollar advance for all domestic rights, or 10 
million dollars. Then he could possibly go and find foreign 
distributors who also put up money..and let's say someone in 
Italy puts up half a million and someone in France puts up a 
million....and he can in essence go and raise, basically, 
contracts for say, 20, 25 million dollars to make the film. 
Now he does that even before he starts production. He can 
then, with those contracts, go to a bank and actually get 
the film financed. Now what his hope is that he can keep 
some of his rights himself, so let's say, for domestic 
theatrical or for domestic, he keeps Pay TV, or Syndicated 
TV, and he keeps all of Asia, and then if the film is 
successful, and that there are either overages from the 
rights he has sold, or there are rights that he's kept, that 
he can make out quite well. 

RICHARD MAIDMENT 

But although producing a film can indeed be profitable, it's 
also a high-risk strategy. Distribution on the other hand 
is more profitable and less risky. Scott Vorse once again. 

SCOTT VORSE 

There are not a lot of economies of scale to produce a film 
but there are tremendous in the distribution, having all the 
distribution outlets, you know, the, the group of us could 
produce a film almost as cost effectively... I mean this is 
an exaggeration, but fairly cost effectively...maybe even 
more cost effectively 'cos we don't have all the big 
overheads as at Disney, but to have all the Branch offices 
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to make the bookings at the Theatres, to have the 
relationships with all the local TV stations, you know, 
around the world, that's an extremely expensive undertaking. 
So what you see....Disney and Warner are too very good 
examples....of studios that have shifted from distributing 
only what they produce to trying to be out of the production 
business and be much more in the distribution business. To 
give you a sense of how money is returned, for every seven 
dollars of tickets, I don't know in the UK what your ticket 
prices are, but in the United States, typically, they're 
$6.50 to $7.00, $3.50 of that will be kept by the exhibitor, 
$3.50 will go to the producer's last distributor. Now on a 
macro basis, let's say a film did $50 million dollars at the 
box office. Under the math, twenty-five of that would go to 
the distributor's last producer. The first amount of money 
paid off is the distribution fee to the distributor, and 
that can range, depending on the rangement, anywhere from 
ten to forty per cent. And then, after the fee is taken 
off, the marketing dollars that are obviously ... usually 
put up by the distributor, is then taken off, and then what 
remains after that is paid to go off and pay the negative. 
So from the risk profile, being in the distribution 
business, first you're getting your fee right off the top.. 
there's absolutely no risk... for every dollar that comes in 
you're taking ten or twenty or thirty cents, and then 
secondly, you're getting your P and A money, the marketing 

dollars you've been put up, and then only then is the 
money coming back to pay the negative cost. 

RICHARD MAIDMENT 

If distribution is relatively profitable, why do people 
continue to produce films 

SCOTT VORSE 

It's for the love ... why are people artists? I mean, to be 
quite honest, except for the very, very top people, someone 
like a Mary Kasar, gets paid a lot of money for being a 
creative talent, but in most...just like in most creative 
industries, except the very top people, don't get paid a lot 
of money, but they do it because they love it. That's one 
reason. Two, they always think they have 'the script' or 
'the movie', and er, you know, there's a whole atmosphere in 
fun and enjoyment in being around it and it's environment. 
Another reason, is that people don't understand the 
accounting in the entertainment business, and people have 
made some very very uneconomic investments. I mean, you 
look at all the public companies that, you know, went out 
and got into the production business that are basically, you 
know, in bankruptcy. 
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RICHARD MAIDMENT 

So if people produce films because of their love of making 
movies, why has Europe failed to create an internationally 
successful industry? Peter Bart is the editor of 'Variety', 
the leading trade journal of the entertainment industry. 

PETER BART 

In Europe, the copyright on films, if you just take the film 
side of it and not television, the copyright is owned by the 
creative elements, the author, the director, but he really 
controls the process he has final cut, he decides what 
he's going to shoot and when. The film making process in 
Europe is more an exercise in personal creativity. 
Hollywood is basically an assembly line, controlled by 
multi-national corporations and "designed explicitly for the 
purpose of exporting to the world an impersonal product. 
The copyright is held by the corporations and not by an 
individual author. So I think the whole intent of the 
system is different. One might well ask, couldn't this 
system be attempted in Europe? The answer is yes, but if 
anything, it's gone the other way over the last ten years. 
But remember Hollywood was originally the brainchild of 
European emigres. And also, the great days of the studio 
system; Hollywood mobilised the talents of actors and 
directors from overseas , particularly from the U.K., so 
sure, it's.... it is distinctly American in that it is 
aggressively capitalistic and entrepreneurial; it is 
mobilising artistic endeavours for a maximum profit. In 
that sense, you might say it's very American. 

RICHARD MAIDMENT 

This brings us back to the point that Hollywood is a 
business. So how does it go about trying to ensure that 
it's products are successful at the Box Office. Steve 
Bannon, the founder of the investment bank, Bannon & Co., 
has a view about the success of American films. 

STEVE BANNON 

I think there are some basic reasons. Number one, I think 
it comes from a long history of the development of the art 
form for popular audiences in the United States which 
although Europe has had some success over a time, no real 
consistent success. Number two, I think it goes back to 
very simple story telling It's very much three acts. It's 
based upon Greek... you know... tragedy and drama and 
comedy in it's simplest form, and it tries to tell as broad 
a story as possible, with as much production value as 
possible. And the ability of lighting and make-up and all 
that is still where you can reach the broadest audience, and 
so I think, when you look at the people actually making them 
and where they're being made, it's not really a Los Angeles 
based decision. I think if we took our top twenty 
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directors, I'm sure seventy-per cent of them are 
European. If you take a look at the Academy awards of the 
last ten years of the producers, I bet you at least forty 
per cent of the producers are European. Urn, and you're 
starting to see now on the Directors side, with guys like 
John Wu, etc., you have people coming out of Hong Kong in 
the action genre, that are Asian, they're telling Western 
stories, urn, and I think it comes back... they're three act, 
relatively predictable ... it's not grey, ...black and white, 
good guy, bad guy, love story with, you know, not a 
tremendous amount of dialogue, and a lot of production 
value. 

RICHARD MAIDMENT 

Judy Brennan is a reporter who covers the movie industry for 
'Variety' also has a view about the way Hollywood tries to 
ensure that the movies make money. 

JUDY BRENNAN 

The bottom line is, this is a business, and especially in 
economic....hard economic times, this is a business, and 
that's why you see even more um, emphasis put on the 
commercial aspect of a film. Because right now, you're 
seeing a lot of films that are either remakes of TV shows, I 
mean, God, there are so many....we've got 'The Fugitive' 
coming out, we've got Beverly Hill-billies, you've got..I 
mean you've got all these TV shows that are like re-makes 
for films, it's kind of bizarre, like, .... the system has 
almost reversed itself. Um, but then you also have so many 
books. It almost seems, like, to the point that you hardly 
see films made from original screenplays any more. Why? 
Because it's a little bit riskier venture, whereas with a 
book, you know, there's already a built-in audience. Er, 
people who're read the book. There's an awareness of it, 
um, and I think that's where the commercial side of it comes 
in, and, you know.. I've always described the film business 
as, you know....Vegas on Celluloid, because it is a big 
gamble, and you're playing with a lot of people's money, 
you're playing with um, crucial time frames, and it had 
better work, and especially now where that money is tougher 
to get, um, in terms of what we consider foreign sources 
from the United States European money, Japanese money, 
the pool or the pie is getting smaller and smaller, and 
you're not just competing with American companies, you're 
competing with European companies as well, so you'd better 
be able to show that this film is going to make a lot of 
money. Case in point....if you look at Jurassic Park, all 
the money on that film is on the screen, O.K. People go to 
see that movie because they go to see the dinosaurs. And 
that film was made with the idea of theme parks in mind, and 
all the sort of ...post-markets.... the toys, etc. And that 
film is going to make major money. It already has. So, 
that sort of to me crystallizes a lot of what, um, this 
business is turning towards, um, and it really has to, 
because films are so expensive nowadays. I mean, yes, it is 
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an artistic business, but the bottom line is, is that it is 
a business. 

RICHARD MAIDMENT 

Interestingly, there's a view that Hollywood is not 
primarily concerned with money. The critic and author of 
'Hollywood versus America', Michael Medved, has a very 
distinctive point of view. 

MICHAEL MEDVED 

You'll meet very/ very few people in this industry, who will 
be willing to tell you 'I'm only in it for the money'. 
Everybody talks about making an artistic contribution. I 
mean, it's amazing. You know, they talk about this new 
Schwarznegger film....it comes out, and you'll hear the 
twaddle about it's artistic pretensions and showing the line 
between art and artifice and come on! The pretensions 
are ruining the industry, and the fact is that...I'm not 
saying that motion pictures aren't art... they are, and I'm 
not saying there's not room for serious challenging cutting 
edge artistic films, there are, but there should be some 
recognition that when you're making commercial pap, which 
has always been the backbone of this industry, give people 
the kind of commercial pap they're asking for, and I think 
only very belatedly and partially in response to my work and 
my book, Hollywood is picking up on this message. 

RICHARD MAIDMENT 

Reinforcing this claim to making artistic contribution, 
executives in the industry are very conscious of their need 
to maintain relationships with directors, actors, 
screenwriters and in Hollywood parlance, the talent. 

MICHAEL MEDVED 

People will say that as executives, what we need to do is to 
preserve our working relationships with the talent, and what 
that means, is basically, defer to the talent, and, an 
executive who gets a reputation as being a Philistine, being 
somebody who is not willing to take risks., being someone who 
interferes with his directors, is in trouble. It means that 
for his next picture, Oliver Stone who is a big money 
director, a Steven Spielberg, who clearly is a big money 
director, says I don't want to work with these people. And 
so, they need to preserve this image of sensitivity and 
artistry and being with the programme. The other thing is 
it's very interesting. Just yesterday morning, er, I was 
invited with my family to a screening, an anniversary 
screening of Snow White, a lovely event, and there at the 
screening were also Presidents, Production Heads of most of 
the major studios with their children, and it was very 
interesting, because it was a social event as well, and you 
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